## GARVE AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

## MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 3 DECEMBER 2002

Present: Pat Campbell, Lady Eliza Leslie Melville, Sheree Grant, Nel MacDonald Rolfe, Dena Ross, Ian Dickinson, Uisdean Menzies, Councillor Ewen Mackinson and 7 members of the public.

Apologies: Doug Winship, Einir Hughes Winship, Marianne Mackenzie

Lady Eliza and seconeded by Sheree Grant proposed adoption of the minutes of the previous meeting.

Matters Arising

Councillor Mackinnon informed the meeting that he had asked Same Lowe to visit Lochluichart Church Graveyard where he found all to be in order.

Council House allocation – Councillor Mackinnon explained that council houses are allocated on a points system, he also reminded the meeting that individuals should check with the Housing Department to ensure that they are still on the housing list.

Grit boxes at Fannich Estate road end should be in place week beginning 10 December 2002.

Grass Cutting – Councillor Mackinnon stated that all residents in Arthur Terrace were sent letters regarding the removal of unsightly fencing in this area to enable grass cutting to be performed.

New Sign for west end of Achnasheen should be erected shortly

Senior Citizens Party – Invitations have been sent out.

Any Other Business

Footpath Survey has been produced and there will be a meeting in January regarding the proposed footpath network.

Complaints were made about the lack of cutting of road side verges from Lochluichart to Achnasheen. Councillor Mackinnon expressed the view that grass cutting was performed very early. He informed the meeting that new grass cutting equipment had been purchased and hopefully this would not be a problem next year.

Date of next meeting 4 February 2003 in Garve Hall